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Community  Services  

              Legislative Services  

June 1, 2021  
File #120203  

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca 

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Honourable and Dear Sir: 

Re:  Support of the Corporation of the Town of Perth’s Resolution - Provincial Hospital 
Funding of Major Capital Equipment  

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 31, 
2021 received and supported correspondence from the Corporation of the Town of Perth dated 
April 30, 2021 requesting that further consideration be given to having the Province be 
financially responsible for the replacement costs associated with all major capital equipment in 
hospitals or alternatively assume full responsibility for funding local hospitals completely. 

Attached please find a copy of the Corporation of the Town of Perth’s correspondence dated 
April 30, 2021. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Yours very truly, 

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A. 
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk 
cschofield@forterie.ca 
CS:dlk 
Attach 
c.c. Ontario Municipalities 

AMO@amo.on.ca 
John Fenik, Mayor of Perth adminclerk@perth.ca 

mailto:premier@ontario.ca
mailto:cschofield@forterie.ca
mailto:AMO@amo.on.ca
mailto:adminclerk@perth.ca
http:www.forterie.ca


D D

Received by
MAY 31, 2021
COUNCIL

THE CORPORATION OF 
THE TOWN OF PERTH 

80 Gore Street East 
Perth, Ontario K7H 1 H9 
Phone: (613) 267-3311 

Fax: (613) 267-5635 

April 30, 2021 

Honourable Premier Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queens Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Sent via Email: premier@ontario.ca 

Re: Provincial Hospital Funding of Major Capital Equipment 

The Town of Perth is requesting that further consideration be given to having the province 
be financially responsible for the replacement costs associated with all major capital 
equipment in hospitals, as municipalities across the province are facing major shortfalls in 
meeting their financial obligations. As set out in their asset management plans and cannot 
afford to directly absorb the financial responsibility for the replacement costs of the 
hospitals' major capital equipment without jeopardizing their financial sustainability. 

As well, if the province is unwilling to assume the full responsibility for funding local 
hospitals completely, the Town of Perth requests that the province must develop a 
legislative framework as to how counties and municipalities should best address the 
financial shortfalls facing hospitals throughout Ontario, specifically the funding of major 
capital equipment; 
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Sincerely, 

John Fenik 
Mayor of Pe 

cc: Ontario unicipalities 
AMO - amo@amo.on.ca 

www.perth.ca 
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